DIRECTOR OF RELIGIOUS EDUCATION REPORT

August 31, 2020
Religious education for next year will have to start with something entirely different.  We plan on using a professionally developed interactive program with teachers, parents and children working together via the internet. Ignatius Press will be emailing all classes to the parents.  Our teachers will follow up with the students and parents to make sure the work is completed or if they have any questions.

Since I will also be teaching confirmation to our religious education students this year, we will be using the same program for them.  There will be a total of 15 this year; 7 in their second year and 8 in their first year.  Confirmation is tentatively scheduled in March.

First Communion for St. Mary’s was held on July 19th.   First Communion for St. James and St. Johns was held on July 25th.  On August  22nd, 1 more second grader made his first communion. 1 other of those students and their parents are not yet available so they will meet, choose a date, contact me and Fr. Dorau to determine when they will receive the sacrament.  St. Boniface did not have any second graders this year.
I have met with a new candidate from St. Johns who is inquiring about joining. We will meet on Fridays.

I had been working just 3 mornings a week.  I was finally given a laptop computer, so I am able to work from home.  Has made things easier and I am not quite as far behind!

Since Fr. Dorau is a new pastor, the diocese ordered an audit of the Virtus accounts.  During the audit, I learned that anyone working with money must have a credit check.  This includes all the Fall Festival check signers and A & R signers.  I will be contacting all of these from the 4 parishes.   

Respectfully submitted 
Dixie Booten, Director of Religious Education
